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A Message From The President 
 
Greetings Fellow Lions, 
 
Our third board meeting was held on 9/9/14.  We reviewed and received updates on several initia-
tives we have been working.  Some of the items included: 
 
 Insurance for our club’s assets. 
 Preliminary findings of the fair facilities assessment. 
 Approving a new member application. 
 New town pavilion project update 
 ARC service project update.  
 Central club library. 
 Results of the Masonic Lodge Golf Scramble 
 Feedback from the circus parking team. 
 Cub Scouts camping needs. 
 Shared information from the “Do Something” membership training seminar recently held in Kouts 

Indiana. 
 

In other news, as mentioned in last month’s news letter, it’s time to focus our attention on what we 
do best as Lions: Service work!!  To be the best, like any successful team, we are constantly striving 
to improve our game.  That’s one reason why we are meeting on September 21, 2014 at Scout Hall 
starting at 1:00 pm.  We will be conducting a Club Excellence Process workshop.  If you haven’t 
submitted your club assessment survey, there’s still time. Everyone’s voice matters!!  The goal is to 
help us strengthen our club internally and identify some new service projects.  All members are invit-
ed to this meeting and are encouraged to participate. If you have an idea for improving our club or 
for a for a service project, here’s another opportunity for your voice to be heard.  Please let us know 
who you plan on bringing along. Contact Lion Rose Russell or me if you plan on attending.   

Yours in Lionism, 
Lion Vic  
President, Lakeville Lions Club 
1

st
 VDG, District 25-G 

 

Lion Val June Schafer passed away on Tuesday, September 2, 2014. She was a 15-year member of 
the Lakeville Lions Club. She was well-known and well-respected for her many years of service to 
the 4-H program in St. Joseph County. She served as a Union Township 4-H leader for fifty years, 
serving twelve years as a 4-H board member, secretary for three years, booster treasurer for seven-
teen years and served on the 4-H Scholarship Trust Fund Committee.  She also served as the 4-H 
County Garden Superintendent for twenty years. Lion Val June will be missed by her many friends in 
the Lakeville Lions Club and the community.  

 



 

 

Mark Your Calendar 

Sun, Sep 21 1:00 pm Club Excellence Process Workship Scout Hall 

Tue, Sep 23 6:30 pm Dinner Meeting  
Guest speaker: DG Marty Juel 

Newton Center 

Tue, Oct 14 7:00 pm Board Meeting Scout Hall 

Tue, Oct 28 6:30 pm Dinner Meeting Newton Center 

Tue, Nov 11 7:00 pm Board Meeting Scout Hall 

Tue, Nov 25 6:30 pm Dinner Meeting Newton Center 

August Dinner Meeting 

Project chairman Lion Jim Tillman thanked the 
Lions who worked in the club’s concession 
trailer at the Potato Creek & Lions Strawberry 
Festival in North Liberty in June. Pictured here 
(l. to r.) are VDG Vic Fischer, PDG Paul Rus-
sell, Lion Bob Court, Lion Ryan Kurtz, Lion Jim 
Tillman, Lion Jim Foster, Lion Don Mizarek, 
Lion Max Feitz, and Lion Sharon Feitz. Sever-
al other individuals worked on this project but 
were not present for the photo.  

Project chairman Lion Jim Tillman presented a 
check for $1000 to  Diana Breden, Executive 
Director of Camp Millhouse. 

Lion Jim Tillman sponsored Frank Thomas as a 
new member of the Lakeville Lions Club. Lion 
Frank was inducted into the club by PDG Paul 
Russell. 


